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Stephen Pool, Contracting Officers

CLOSEOUT OF NRC-02-95-002

MEMORANDUM FOR:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

Per the attached letter from ICF Consulting dated February 25, 2004, ICFConsulting released
and relinquished any and all rights to retainages and rate variances and to any and all costs,
profits and fees accrued or otherwise owned in connection with services provided through
December 31, 1999. ICF Consulting Incorporated stated they remise, release, and discharge
the Government its officers, agents, and employees, of and from all liabilities, obligations,
claims, and demands whatsoever under or arising from the subject contract.

Therefore NRC is officially closing this contract and deobligating all the remaining funds as
follows:

NRC-02-95-002 T.O. 01, Mod. 2
JCN: W6458 BOC:252A
56015224010 DEOB: $266.65

NRC-02-95-002 T.O. 04, Mod. 2
JCN: J5054 BOC: 252A
55015232000 DEOB: $899.16

NRC-02-95-002 T.O. 08, Mod. 5
JCN: J5244 BOC: 252A
75060817411 DEOB: $1,544.35

NRC-02-95-002 T.O. 02, Mod. 13
*JCN: J5054 BOC: 252A
85015123015 DEOB: $5,792.54
95015303120 DEOB: $507.16

NRC-02-95-002 T.O. 05, Mod. 8
JCN: J5054 BOC: 252A
95015303120 DEOB: $1,168.20

NRC-02-95-002 T.O. 09, Mod. 2
JCN: J5054 BOC: 252A
85015123015 DEOB: $306.00
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C O N S U LT I N G

February 25, 2(004

Sharlene McCubbin, Contract Specialist
US Nuclear regulatory Commission
Division of Contracts, MS T-7-12
Office of Administration
Waslinigton, DC 203555

Subject: Closeout of Contract No. NRC-02-95-I)02

Dear Ms. McCubbin:

ICF Incorporated is in receipt of you letter dated February 6, 2004 regarding the subject matter. Please be
advised that on August 28, 2000, Kaiser Group International, Inc., ICF Consulting companies, and the
United Stales entered into a settlement agreement to resolve fifteen years of open cost issues that were
never addressed uinder our prior owners (i.e., the aforementioned Kaiser Group International, Inc.). As
part of the settlement agreement between the parties, ICF Consulting released and relinquished any and
all rights to retainages and rate variances and to any and all costs, profits and fess accrued or otherwise
owned in coi nection with services provided through December 31, 1999. Although the subject contract
expired on January 2, 20x)0, no additional cost was incurred for the last two days of the contract.

We recognize the importance of administratively closing the contract. However, completing the
Contractor's Release will require ICF to locate pertinient contract files and perform the financial analysis.
This will mean unnecessary administrative cost and will only further delay the process. In lieu of the
Release of Caims document you have requested to be completed, please consider this letter as an official
notice that ICF Incorporated does romrise, release, and discharge the Government its officers, agents, and
employees, of and from all liabilities, obligations, claims, and demands whatsoever under or arising from
the subject contract.

The Property Certification and negative Patent/Copyrighit Certification are enclosed herewith.

Please do not hesitate to call me at (703) 934-3667 should you have any further questions or need
additional information.

Sincerely,

Contracts Manager

cc: Francis Schossow (lCF)
Paul Bailey (ICF)

Enclosures
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